(This letter was written to Tom Basile, our friend who coordinated a lot of relief efforts after Sandy hit)

Dear Tom,

My mother and I felt that we HAD to write you a letter of gratitude for all the help that the cleanup team from Calvary gave. After the shock of walking into our house after Hurricane Sandy with no idea of where to start, the loving Hands and Feet of Christ (the Calvary team) came to the rescue. It has not been easy, but it's life. It is God's Love, prayers, hands held, hugs given, HARD LABOR, walls knocked down, demolishing floors, dust in the air and laughter from the Calvary team that has helped us through this process. Curt and Mary Jo Hencye from Sarasota, Fl have been a complete blessing with organization, removal, and following through. Curt and his team showed up every day to remove molded wood, then to later remove smudge and contaminated dirt from the crawl space which was dark and cold. Not by any means an easy task. He has made sure along the way to keep us healthy and safe.

We are in the process of drying up the wood with heaters, de-humidifiers and he has applied chemicals to fully stop further mold growth. Words cannot express how much these loving people have meant to us. We never felt alone in this process. Even our neighbors would come over to ask, "who are those amazing people, helping?"

We are so GRATEFUL, thank you, thank you, thank you for your loving prayers and physical help!

Judy and Joanna Rodriguez from Coney Island